
TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: APRIL 13,2009 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO ENTER INTO A DISADVANTAGED 
BUSINESS ENTERPRISE RACE-CONSCIOUS 
IMPLEMENTATION AGREEMENT WITH THE STATE OF 
CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council authorize the City Manager to enter into 
a Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Race-Conscious Implementation 
Agreement with the State of California Department of Transportation in order to 
comply with recent changes to the State's federally mandated Disadvantaged 
Business Enterprise Program. 

BACKGROUND 

The City currently has an agreement with the State of California Department of 
Transportation (Caltrans) to implement a Race-Neutral Disadvantaged Business 
Enterprise (RN DBE) Program for all federally funded projects. The RN DBE 
Program was adopted by City Council on June 21, 2006. 

On March 4, 2009, Caltrans issued a notice to all affected agencies that effective 
immediately Caltrans and local agencies receiving federal-aid funds must begin 
transitioning to the new Race-Conscious (RC) DBE Program. 

The return to a RC DBE Program is based on the findings from the Caltrans 
Availability and Disparity Study which determined the need to return to a race 
conscious program to address underutilization. Contract Goals and the Good 
Faith Effort requirement are reinstated, but they are limited to Underutilized DBEs 
(UDBEs). The findings from the Caltrans Availability and Disparity Study 
revealed statistically significant underutilization in four of the six groups 
presumed to be disadvantaged as defined by the Code of Federal Regulations, 
49 CFR Part 26. The four groups are African American, Asian Pacific American, 
Native American and Women. Contract goals will be limited to these four groups 
of UDBEs. 
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Local agencies have until June 2,2009 to adopt and execute the new RC DBE 
program. Any project that receives or has received Authorization to Proceed 
under the old RN DBE requirement must award the contract by June 2, 2009. 

In order to comply with the new statewide DBE requirements, and to continue 
receiving federal-aid for ongoing and future transportation projects, the City must 
execute and submit before June 2,2009, a new Caltrans DBE Program 
Implementation Agreement (Attachment A). Upon execution of the agreement, 
local agencies must incorporate the new race conscious contract specifications 
into all federal-aid consultant and construction contracts, and include an 
appropriate DBE race-conscious goal to include the UDBEs identified above. 
This agreement formally acknowledges the City's responsibilities under the 
Caltrans race-conscious DBE program. 

This new requirement returns to the former directive of establishing DBE goals 
for projects, but will focus on specific underutilized DBE's. This change will 
require some additional effort by staff during the bid process, bid analysis and 
contract administration, but will not affect the delivery of projects. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

There is no fiscal impact to enter into the DBE Race-Conscious lmplementation 
Agreement with the State. However, if the Agreement is not submitted to 
Caltrans, the City will not be eligible to receive federal stimulus and other federal- 
aid funds for ongoing and future transportation projects. 
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